PALM VALLEY CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES

SPECIAL MEETING

April 13, 2015

The City Council of the City of Palm Valley met in Special Session on the 13th day of April 2015 at 3:00 p.m., 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following persons:


Mayor
 


John M. Cutney

Council members
John Widger, Joe Jones, Debe Wright, 


Julie Martin

Absent:
Angela Wolf

City Secretary
Sylvia R. Trevino


City Attorney


Jason Mann

City Staff:


Rosendo Flores





Luis Ramos, Building Inspector

1)
CALL TO ORDER


Mayor Cutney called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

2)
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE


Mayor Cutney led the Pledge of Allegiance.

3)
COUNCILMAN JOE JONES REAPPOINTED AS THE CITY’S REPRESENTATIVE TO SERVE ON THE SOUTH TEXAS EMERGENCY CARE FOUNDATION, INC. (STECF) BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND A LETTER WAS AUTHORIZED TO BE SENT TO SOUTH TEXAS EMERGENCY CARE FOUNDATION, INC. ADVISING OF SUCH REAPPOINTMENT

Mayor Cutney explained that Councilman Jones has been the City’s representative since his election in 2013.  Councilman Jones’ term has expired and STECF is requesting either a reappointment or a new appointment be made.  Councilman Jones has indicated that he is willing to serve again as the City’s representative.



Mayor Cutney recommended the reappointment of Councilman Jones.

Councilman Widger made a motion to reappoint Councilman Jones to the STECF, Inc. Board of Directors.



Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

4) NEW CITY ATTORNEY HIRED AND AGREEMENT APPROVED TO PROVIDE LEGAL SERVICES FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY

The City Secretary explained that proposals were solicited for the position of City Attorney.  There were four proposals that were submitted:  Denton, Navarro, Rocha, Bernal, Hyde & Zech, Luis Cardenas (Escobedo & Cardenas, Attorneys at Law), Rick Morado (Roerig, Oliveira, Fisher, L.L.P) and Jason Mann.
She added that Mayor Cutney had appointed a committee of two Council members to review the proposals.  The Committee consisted of Councilwoman Wright and Councilwoman Wolf.

The Committee recommended that Jason Mann, who is serving as the Interim City Attorney, be hired as the new City Attorney.

His retainer fee will be $500.00 per month and $150.00 per hour for any legal work done beyond his scope of work as outlined in the “Agreement for Professional Services.”
Councilman Jones made a motion to hire Jason Mann as the City Attorney and to approve the Agreement for his services.

Councilman Widger seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

5) MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE HARLINGEN COUNTRY CLUB FOR USE OF THE CITY’S BACKHOE (EQUIPMENT) APPROVED

Mayor Cutney explained that the Country Club is looking to ‘bulk head’ the Golf Course pond which is closest to the City’s sewer plant.  After contacting Texas Municipal League and getting their opinion on the use of city equipment for private purposes, TML advised that an agreement could be drafted for such use. 

The agreement included in the agenda packet was prepared by the City Attorney and reviewed by Mr. Murray, General Manager of the Harlingen Country Club and he concurred with the terms as outlined in the agreement.

Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the Memorandum of Understanding as presented and authorize the Mayor to sign it.

Councilman Jones seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

6) DISCUSSION HELD ON PROPOSED (NEW) ORDINANCE REGARDING BUILDING REGULATIONS IN THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY TO ADDRESS FENCES, ACCESSORY BUILDINGS, SOLAR PANELS, WINDMILLS, AND ANTENNAS.

At this time, Jason Mann, the City Attorney advised that this discussion requires that an Executive Session be held under Section 551.071 of the Texas Open Meetings Act: consultation with City Attorney.
The Executive Session convened at 3:05 p.m. and concluded at 3:36 p.m. with no action taken in closed session.

Returning back to open session, the discussion centered on the issue of fences in Palm Valley.

Jason Mann commented that most fence ordinances are well written and well thought out and they address easements, setbacks, etc.  You cannot have an ordinance that unilaterally applies to all fences in all zones of the City.  He added the Council can regulate heights and materials.

He added that the deed restrictions can have other kind of restrictions regarding fences.  Easements were discussed and a comment was made that you do not want to prevent building a fence on an easement but you might be able to regulate the maintenance of that fence.

The height of fences was discussed and Jason Mann stated that except as provided elsewhere the maximum height would be 6 ft.   As for the type of materials, there is a list of approved materials for fences.  You can restrict what you don’t want in the form of what kind of materials you will allow.

The placement of the pickets was discussed as well as wind ratings.

Jason Mann further explained that the proposed ordinance would apply when an applicant comes in for a fence permit, is denied by the Building Inspector and then denied by the City Council, he then now goes to Court within ten days or he loses his right to State Court.

There was a consensus that a fence permit fee be applied for $25.00 plus the inspection fee of $60.00.

Discussion continued to fences surrounding a swimming pool.  Luis Ramos, the Building Inspector, stated that is a requirement under the Residential Code and the minimum height for a fence would be 4 ft.

Continuing on with accessory buildings, Jason Mann stated that he would prepare draft wording for accessory buildings.

There was a consensus that ‘cosmetic work’ be exempted from the ordinance.  Cosmetic work is known through the pulling of an ‘informational’ permit.  There was a consensus among the Council to stop the issuance of ‘informational’ permits.

Councilman Jones, referring back to accessory buildings in the haciendas areas, because of lack of privacy fences, the accessory buildings are visible.  Some discussion was held on the issue with what are considered the front and the back of the haciendas in Palm Valley.  

There being no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 5:02 p.m. upon a motion by Councilwoman Wolf and a second by Councilwoman Wright.

___________________________

John M. Cutney, Mayor

Attest:

____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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